
 

            
              

             

Tuesday, October 11, 2022- Driggs Fire Station, as well as Teleconferenced via Zoom 
 

In Attendance: 

Jason Letham, Fire Commissioner 

Bob Foster, Fire Commissioner 

Erin Borbet, Fire Commissioner 

Mike Maltaverne, Fire Chief 

Mariana O’Neill, CFO 

Meeting began @ 1600 hours. 

  

Commissioner Letham called the meeting to order. 

 

 

Impact fees: 

Colin McAweeney with TischlerBise presented via zoom the impact study draft. If the 

study is approved the District could start collecting impact fees along with other 

governmental agencies that are affected by growth. The fees would apply to new 

construction only, and it is a onetime fee. The Commissioners were concerned that we 

are adding on another fee to be collected from the citizens. Due to limiting collection of 

property taxes and increased inflation, it was recommended that the study is approved 

in order to maintain a high level of service provided to the citizens. 

 

Commissioner Foster made a motion to proceed with the study. 

Commissioner Borbet seconded the motion.  

Commissioner Letham asked for all in favor. All replied “aye”, and the draft was 
approved. 
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Wildland Hazard Overlay:  

Chief Maltaverne reported that there is new, more intuitive map showing areas that are 

in a risk of wildfires. 

Vehicle Lettering:  

Chief Maltaverne reported that there is an inconsistent numbering and lettering of fleet. 

He would like to update it up the standards. Funds will be used from the sale of the 

assets to cover the cost of the project. The estimated cost was $11,000.00. 

Chief’s report:  

Chief Maltaverne joined a meeting regarding the Targhee Expansion. No action was 

taken. He will report back on further meetings. There is a staff shortage at TCSO 

Dispatch. The Sheriff’s office is working on solutions. Commissioner Letham received 

two estimated on roofing. He would like to get a third opinion before proceeding. 

 

 
Commissioner Foster made a motion to adjourn at 1805 hours. 

Commissioner Letham seconded the motion.  

Commissioner Letham asked for all in favor. All replied “aye”, and the Board of Fire 
Commissioners were adjourned. 

 


